




 
April 5, 2010 
 
Ms. Jeanne’ Detweiler 
Manatee County Solid Waste Management 
66th Street West 
Bradenton, Florida 34210 
 
Dear Ms. Detweiler: 
 
I have received the annual report for the Manatee County Solid Waste Facility.  
Amendments to Chapter 62-709, Florida Administrative Code, became effective 
February 15, 2010.  These amendments included creation of Form 62-709.901(3), which 
replaces the form you used to submit the annual report for calendar year 2009.  I have 
attached a copy of this form and your submittal for your convenience.  Please note that 
the annual report for calendar year 2009 needs to be on this new form, and that you will 
need to complete/verify the information in Parts A and C. 
 
Further, you indicated that the facility name is Manatee County Solid Waste Facility.  
Note that our records indicate that the site with a Facility ID 020-01-YT is associated 
with a site name of Lena Road Landfill. 
 
The amendments also now specify a submittal due date of July 1.  We will continue to 
mail out pre-filled annual report forms indicating the information we currently have in 
our database.  However, we will now do the mail outs in June. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at the above address, Mail Station 4565, 
telephone 850/245-8747, or email Francine.Joyal@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Francine Joyal 
Environmental Specialist 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Susan Pelz, Southwest District 
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